Developmental Disabilities Council

Policy & Law Committee Minutes
March 7, 2016
Friendly’s, Middletown, De.
9:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.
Members Present:  Terry Hancharick, Chair, Barbara Monaghan, Bill Monaghan.
Members Absent:  Deb McCann

Staff:  Pat Maichle

Guests:
I. Position Statements
1. Community Living Position Statement – Update – The revision was made to the document as agreed by the Committee at the February meeting.  The new draft is ready for review by the full DD Council at the March 9th meeting next week.
2. Supported Decision Making – Update – Draft Statement for Review – This was not discussed at this meeting.
3. Assisted Suicide Research – Draft Position Revised – Gary will talk to Jamie and see what sources she used for the first draft.  At that point we can cite the sources and have a final draft.
II. State Plan Development – Plan for Retreat – Committee Goals – The Committee will focus on Self-Advocacy, Partners in Policymaking, and other policy statements and research for the next 5 years.
III. Supported Decision-Making Summit – The SDM Summit will be held on April 15, 2016.  We have been successful in being approved to offer CLE’s for attorneys who attend the event.  We are hopeful to have a full house for the event.  The draft bill that Senator Hall-Long and Representative Deb Heffernan will introduce is in its final draft form and should be pre-filed this week.  Several sponsors have already committed to sign onto the bill.  The grant for SDM ends in June and Pat will be drafting a final report to submit to Quality Trust that summarizes the work of the group in DE on this topic.
IV. DPF Conference – The Delaware People First annual conference is to be held on April 16, 2016.  The theme is Health for people with disabilities.  Jonathan Martinis from Quality Trust will be the lunchtime Keynote to talk about Supported Decision-Making.  The University of Delaware staff at CDS are taking the registration for DPF.  DPF will ask DDDS to encourage people living in the residential settings to come to the conference.  They will also put the notice on the DPF face book page.  A bus will be arranged to bring people from NCC to the conference.  They will try to get a bus to help out with the self-advocates from Sussex County.
V. Self-Advocacy – Update – Ari Ne’eman attended the DPF meeting in February to talk about ideas for self-advocacy in DE.  He gave great ideas to the group on what they can do as an organization when it comes to advocating for disability issues, ongoing.  He also testified at JFC at the DHSS hearing.
VI. Partners in Policymaking 2016 – This year’s class has begun.  There is a good, diverse group of participants.  Of course, the first weekend’s presentation by Guy Caruso blew them away.  His presentation of the history of disability gets everyone’s attention.  The year’s schedule has been shared with the DDC Members and all Members are encouraged to attend at least one session.
VII. Other Business From the Group – No other topics were discussed.
VIII. Next Meeting Date – The next meeting will be held on May 9th at 9:30 a.m. at Friendlys in Middletown.
IX. Adjournment – The meeting adjourned by 11:30 a.m.
